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Stewardship Month 

 

Dates to Remember

 

¶ November 5 - Charge Conference 

¶ November 6 - Spiritual Parenting  

¶ November 8 - Come as You Are 

¶ November 9 - Trustees 

¶ November 9 - Missions 

¶ November 9 - COE 

¶ November 13 - McKinley Dinner 

¶ November 15 - Community Dinner 

¶ November 15 - Refocus Speaker: 

Grief through the Holidays 

¶ November 17 - Youth DYC Game 

Night 

¶ November 20 - Broadcaster Articles 

Due 

¶ November 21 - McKinley Dist 

¶ November 22 - Community Dinner 

¶ November 23 - Thanksgiving Day 

Building Closed 

¶ November 24 - Building Closed 

¶ November 25- McKinley Dist. 

¶ November 26 - U.M. Student Day 

¶ November 26 - Advent Event: Come 

Celebrate with the WUMC Family 

¶ November 27 - McKinley Dinner  

¶ November 28 - Broadcaster Mails 

¶ November 29 - Community Dinner 
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     In our continuation to recognize memorable parishioners of our 

Willoughby United Methodist Church let us recall a few members who 

actively served and contributed at the turn of the 20th Century and 

continued giving throughout their entire lifetime; many serving well 

into the 1950õs and early 1960õs.   A few to be remembered are:  Mrs. 

A.H. Van Gorder, Miss Georgia Crobaugh, Clyde Richardson, Misses 

Grace (Julia) and Florence Page, Mr. and Mrs. Frank Shankland, Mr. 

and Mrs. C.W. Kinnison, Ethel Ward and May Brown.   These are 

names we continue to hear throughout our community still today. 

 

    Grandparents and parents of this church will fondly remember their 

church school upbringing.  Church school was held in the ôCircle 

Roomõ, an area that was located behind our current Sanctuary.    

Thanks to the devotion of two sisters, Grace and Florence Page, 

children were taught the Bible and sang the wonderful childrenõs 

songs, led by Florence Page on the piano.  Neither sister missed a 

Sunday morning service for over 50 years.   

 

    Grace (Julia) and Florence Pageõs family settled in Willoughby during the Civil War on the corner of Chandler (Shankland) 

Road and Euclid Avenue (home now to the Willoughby Presbyterian Church).  Grace attended Lake Erie College and 

graduated from Oberlin College in 1899.  She taught school and was Asst. Principal for the Cleveland School System.  After 

retirement, she taught Bible classes at Andrews School for Girls and as previously mentioned, every Sunday morning at our 

church.  Florence, a graduate of Oberlin College and a student at the Conservatory of Music shared her gift of music with 

church school children every Sunday morning until her death in 1963.   

  

Church Family: Thank You for your support for the Youth Projects sales of the Historical DVDõs and batteries.  - Charlie Whelen                                                         


